
 

 

Special Called Meeting 

September 12, 2023 4:00 PM 

In Person and Teleconference 

Floyd County Board of Education Gymnasium 

Eastern, KY  

 

Attendance Taken at : 4:00 PM 

Present Board Members:  

Ms. Linda Gearheart 

Mr. William Newsome 

Dr. Chandra Varia 

Mr. Steve Slone 

Mr. Keith Smallwood 

 

Anna Shepherd, Board Secretary was in attendance and Board Attorney was not in attendance. 

1. Call to Order - Roll Call 

2. Discussion of Comprehensive School Improvement Plan (CSIP), Strategies for Improvement, Supports 

Needed, and Attendance for 2023-2024 school year with the following schools; Allen Elementary, Betsy Layne 

Elementary, Stumbo Elementary, South Floyd Elementary, Duff-Allen Central Elementary, and May Valley 

Elementary 

1.)  First school is Betsy Layne Elementary, Jonathan Parsons, Sandy Akers  Anna Shepherd and all Board 

Members and Rachel Crider.   

Talking points 

Attendance, testing, needs 

Needs 

Girls softball field 

15-20 library chairs 

500 HVAC 

Desk order racks 

2)  Next school is Duff Allen Central Elementary School, Nikki Gearheart, Breanna Blevins, Anna Shepherd, 

School Board Members and Rachel Crider. 

It was discussed that we are instructionally sound with the recent purchase of instructional resources by the 

board of education.  We discussed that we needed help with renovations of the building structure, such as a 

roof, bleachers, playground equipment, and gutters.  The board members asked about supplying a permanent 



 

 

certified sub at each school and if it would be beneficial.  We talked about how subs were hard to get for both 

certified and classified positions at this time.  We celebrated the progress that DACE has made on state 

assessment scores and how we have exited the CSI status from the Kentucky Department of Education.  Mrs. 

Gearheart informed the board members about the math mini grant that the school received last year and that we 

applied for the $40,000 grant for math recovery because math was the lowest assessed area for the school.  

3.) Next is May Valley Elementary, Kevin O'Quinn, Seth Crisp and Site Based members, Anna Shepherd, 

Board Members and Ted George. 

Enrollment 

School Goals 

CSIP Goals 

Strategies for Improvement 

Celebration  

Attendance 

Supports 

Questions 

4.) Next is South Floyd Elementary, Rady Martin, Megan Hyden, Susan Damron, Anna Shepherd, Board 

Members and Rachel Crider. 

Attendance 

Plan 

Data 

Instruction 

Data 

New Teachers 

Walk Throughs 

Additional support from board 

Supervision 

Concerns 



 

 

Needs assessment 

HVAC needs 

Steps to playground in back of school 

5.) Next is Allen Elementary School, Kyle Shepherd, Kristin Garrett, Anna Shepherd, Board Members and Ted 

George 

We are essentially discussing 

-CSIP and CSIP Development for Future  

-Identifying Concerns and Strategies 

-Needs and Supports 

 



 

 

6.) Finally we have Stumbo Elementary School, Donna Robinson, Jaynie Watts, Jakolby Huff, Anna Shepherd, 

Board Members and Rachel Crider 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
3. Adjournment 

 

Order #20382 - Motion Passed: Approval to adjourn the meeting, the time being 7:22 ; passed with a motion 

by Mr. Steve Slone and a second by Mr. Keith Smallwood.  

 

5 Yeas - 0 Nays 

Ms. Linda Gearheart Yes 

Mr. William Newsome Yes 

Dr. Chandra Varia Yes 

Mr. Steve Slone Yes 

Mr. Keith Smallwood Yes 
 

 

 

_____________________________________ 

CHAIR 

 

_____________________________________ 

SECRETARY 

 


